
Saturday 1st December 
SSA Christmas Bazaar 12-3pm 
 
Monday 3rd December 
Year 3 Roman Day 
 
Monday 3rd December 
Scholastic Book Fair – all 
week 
 
Tuesday 4th December 
Parent Forum 9am 
 
Wednesday 5th December 
Flu Vaccinations YR-Y5 
 
Tuesday 11th December 
Nursery and Reception 
Christmas production 9.30am 
 
Wednesday 12th December 
Christmas Lunch & Christmas 
Jumper Day 
 
Wednesday 12th December  
Nursery and Reception 
Christmas production 2.15pm 
 
Friday 14th December 
Year 1 & 2 Christmas 
Production 9.30am and 
2.15pm 
 
School Dinners: 
The dinner menu for w/c 3rd 
December will be Week 3 of 
the new Autumn/Winter 
Surrey Catering Menu. 
 

***Christmas Lunch*** 
Wednesday 12th December 

This must have been  
pre-booked by 30th 

November 
 
Please ensure all meals are 
booked online in advance by 
no later than Friday 
lunchtime of the preceding 
week. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

A note from the Headteacher Dates for Your 
Diary 

 Springfield Newsletter 
Learn, Thrive, Enjoy Together 

          30th November 2018 
              Term 1, Issue 12  

www.springfieldsch.org 

  @springfieldglf 

Dear Parents,  
Now that the weather is turning cooler in particular, thank-you for ensuring children are in the correct school 
uniform. We do understandably receive lots of questions from parents about school uniform and so I hope 
it is helpful to confirm the following: 
 
Girls’ uniform: 

 School knitted cardigan (red with school logo) 

 White blouse (long or short sleeve) 

 School tie 

 Grey skirt, pinafore or trousers (trousers should not be skinny-legged) 

 Grey shorts (summer term) 

 White/grey socks or grey tights 

 Black school shoes  

 Hair ties are plain red (no Jo-Jo bows or colourful hair hands) 

 No jewellery except a watch and stud earrings 
 
Boys’ uniform: 

 School knitted jumper (red with school logo) 

 White shirt (long or short sleeve) 

 School tie 

 Grey school trousers (trousers should not be skinny-legged) 

 Grey shorts (summer term) 

 Grey school socks 

 Black school shoes 

 No jewellery except a watch and stud earrings 
 

For PE we ask children to wear a polo shirt and shorts, both with the school logo on and either black or white 
trainers or plimsolls. If playing an outdoor activity, pupils can wear plain black jogging bottoms.  
 
With wintery weather, lease could we ask that children if wearing boots or wellies to school, that they have 
a pair of school shoes in their bags to change into on arrival.  
 
If pupils have worn nail varnish over the weekend, please could this be removed in readiness for the start of 
the week.  
 
All logo specific items can be purchased from our uniform supplier SANCO either online www.sanco.co.uk 
or visiting their shop at the address below: 60 Bell Rd, Town Centre, Hounslow TW3 3PB. 
 
We do appreciate the financial investment required by  
parents in purchasing school uniform and so please do 
check in lost property should anything go missing or 
see one of the Senior Leadership Team, if costs are  
prohibitive.  
 
I wish you a good weekend. 
Mrs Caroline Gibbins 

 

 

http://www.springfieldsch.org/


 

 

 

 
Lead Learner and Super Citizen 

This week’s Lead Learners were celebrated in assembly today, the focus being ‘Showing good problem solving skills’: 
Sparrow - Jacob     Otter - Alice 
Nightingale - Logan     Stoat - Ruby 
Woodpecker - Maizy     Buzzard - Aryan 
Bat  - Harry     Osprey - Lauren 
Mole  - Reina     Eagle - Aleksandra 
       Falcon  - Issa 
       Hawk  - Kirsty 
    
This week’s Super Citizens were celebrated in assembly today, the focus being ‘Using kind words towards others’: 
Sparrow - Rayyan    Otter - Michael 
Nightingale - Baye     Stoat - Lacey 
Woodpecker - Isaac     Buzzard - Alan 
Bat  - Ava     Osprey - Sophie 
Mole  - Joey     Eagle - Kristian 
       Falcon  - Charley 
       Hawk  - Jessie 
 
Reception classes are celebrating King and Queen of the week for each Reception class:  
Fox class    Badger class 
King  - Aleksander    King  - Jovi   
Queen  - Phoebe   Queen  - Annalise 
 
 
 Attendance and Awards 

 
 
Attendance  -  The winners this week are:- 
KS1 – Sparrow Class with 98.3% 
KS2 – Stoat Class with 99.2% 
 
 
House point Winners – St Andrews (blue) 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

General Information 
 

Parent Lite App – Thank you to those of you who have downloaded the app and updated the information held by the school.  
Invitations have been emailed out again to parents who have not yet registered.  This is the system the school is now using for 
parents to update their child’s data, which includes contact information, dietary and medical information and consents.  If you 
have any queries about the app, or are having difficulties updating or accessing your child’s information, please speak to a 
member of the office team. 
 
Art Exhibition – If you missed this event, details are available on the website on how to order your child’s artwork, should you 
wish to do so. 
 
Christmas Lunch  - This will be held on the 12th December and must have been pre-booked by 30th November. The children will 
be expected to come into school in school uniform but can wear a Christmas jumper for the festivities. 
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Home Learning Stars 

Children have created lots of lovely home learning this week. 
 
Reina created an amazing Roman Villa model.  Jonathan drew a colourful Viking animal.  Grace made a delicious 
chocolate bar inspired solar system.  Jared has really enjoyed the Viking topic and created a map, a runic alphabet and a 
stone with the ‘phasar’ alphabet. 
 
 
Well done everyone! 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone for your kind 

donations of decorated cups and bottles 

for the Christmas Bazaar. 

We were really impressed with the 

snowman cup created by Jacob in Year 1 

Sporting News 

 
Last Thursday, we welcomed the visit from St. Micheal's Primary School in the girls’ football league.  Despite a battling 
performance, we fell to a 3-0 defeat to a very strong and physical side. I anticipate St.Micheal's will be pushing for the 
league title this year! Well done to all the girls involved - Gracie, Grace, Sadie, Albanie, Shelly, Mia, Charlotte, Polly and 
Lauren.  The girls will be welcoming Riverbridge this afternoon in their third League game of the season.  
 
Yesterday, the boys opened their league campaign against Riverbridge and managed a strong performance, especially 
in the first half.  The game was won in the first half thanks to Luke grabbing a brace. We missed a few other chances 
hitting the bar twice, and the Riverbridge’s goalkeeping producing a few good saves. I was extremely pleased with the 
clean sheet the boys managed, they were solid at the back, showing a good defensive display.  Well done again to the 
boys continuing their winning run. Callum B, Henry, Charley, Jake, Leeyon, Callum P, Sami, Luke. 

 
 



 
 
 

 

SSA 

 
 
Thank you to everyone that has donated items towards the Christmas Bazaar. All the hamper gifts, bottles for the Bottle Tombola and 
the fantastic decorated cups for the Cup Tombola are amazing and greatly received and we appreciate your support. 
 
Christmas Cards - All orders have now been placed with the supplier. They will be sent home with your child in bookbags as soon as 
they arrive. 
 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR - Saturday 1st December from 12-2.30pm- 50p entry per person 
 

 12:15 - Father Christmas will arrive and tickets will be on sale at £3 per child (including gift)  

 12:45 pm – Springfield Choir will perform various songs 

 2pm – Raffle winners announced 
 

STALLS ON THE DAY WILL INCLUDE 
 

STALLS WILL BE PLACED IN BOTH JUNIOR AND 
INFANT HALLS  
 

 Springfield’s Great Raffle  

 Refreshments  

 Food including bacon rolls, sausage rolls, cheese & 
onion rolls and mince pies 

 Bottle Tombola , Cup Tombola 

 Gift Stall and Sweets  

 Face painting  and Nail Painting  

 Guess the Baubles in the bottle 

 Who am I – Guess the Teachers baby photo 

 Lucky Christmas Cracker 

 Knock Santa off the Chimney 

 Wheel of Fortune 

 Children’s lucky Christmas tree 

 Smoothie Juice bikes 

 Arts & Crafts Stalls:- including writing a letter to 
Santa,  
Craft bracelets, colouring and decorating biscuits 

 Bouncy castle – subject to weather and availability  
 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all our volunteers, 

sponsors and supporter that have 

helped with this event.  

It cannot be done without you! 
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